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HAPPY FALL!!

It appears that “fall is in the air”!!  I don’t know about you all, but after the summer that we’ve had, I for one am truly ready for the fall weather!!!  The cool crisp mornings followed by a great fresh day is invigorating to say the least.  It was like we missed out on summer with it being SO hot that we couldn’t even enjoy being outside.  Being used to air conditioning myself, I felt for those of you with jobs that require you to be out in it.  It was unbelievable!  So now we can enjoy the fall weather - Mother Nature has her paint brushes out and is beginning to add that color in the leaves which is beautiful as always!!  Don’t forget to pay attention to the beauty and enjoy this great weather!!!!!
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FALL ACCEPTANCE DAY
The Village and Town of Albany have set the FALL ACCEPTANCE DAY for Saturday, October 27th from 8-3 at the Joint Recycling Center.  There is NO curb pick-up.  Large items such as furniture, mattresses, carpets, etc. will be accepted with no fees.  All items must be brought to the Recycling Center.  Please keep all steel or metal items separate.  Any items that will fit in a yellow or green bag must be in one, or the equivalent amount paid the day of the Acceptance Day before discarding.  The cost of these bags is $1.75 for a small bag and $2.50 for the large bags.  The only other things that there will be a charge for are Freon items and tires.  The cost for tires (must be rimless) varies according to the size of the tire, and the cost for Freon items is $24.00 per item.

Another state mandated change at the Recycling Center is the inability to accept electronic items.  These items, such as computer parts, TV’s, cell phones, etc. must be specifically recycled.  See article on the following page for more information on the Electronic Acceptance Day. 
ELECTRONIC DEVICE COLLECTION

Please note on the following page that there will be an Electronic Device Collection held on Saturday, November 3, 2012 from 9-11.  Resource Solutions will be present to accept all computers, electronics, and other items.  They will be set up alongside the Recycling Center on Ogden Avenue.  You will see on this next page that there are many items that they are able to take at no cost.  Some have fees included, but it is an easy way to get rid of all of your old electronic things.  If you have any questions, you can call Resource Solutions directly at the number listed.

NOVEMBER ELECTION INFORMATION
I’m pretty sure that everyone remembers that there is an election coming up on Tuesday, November 6th.  There are several items on this ballot:  President and Vice President; United States Senator (Tommy Thompson, Tammy Baldwin, Joseph Kexel, Nimrod Y.U. Allen, III); Representative in Congress for District 2 (Chad Lee and Mark Pocan); Representative to the Assembly, District 45 Beth Schmidt and Janis Ringhand); District Attorney (Gary Luhman); County Clerk (Mike Doyle); County Treasurer (Sherri Hawkins); Register of Deeds (Cynthia Meudt); and the Albany School Referendum.  The referendum reads as follows:  Shall the School Board of the Albany School District be authorized to exceed the revenue limit under section 121.91(2m) of the Wisconsin Statutes by an amount not to exceed $520,000 in the 2013-14 school year, $520,000 in the 2014-15 school year, and $600,000 in the 2015-16 school year for nonrecurring purposes involving payment of District operation and maintenance costs?  YES/NO
As of this date, we will NOT be required to show ID to be able to vote.  But we aren’t sure if and when this may change, so it may be safer to have your photo ID along with you just in case the laws change.
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PUBLIC WORKS REMINDERS:

By:  Jon Runaas

Every fall I like to remind you of a few things to prepare for before the snow starts to blow:

· Remember to remove your outside hoses from the hose bibs, including any anti-siphoning device;

· Check your mailboxes, make sure they are in good condition and setting BEHIND the face of the curb;

· Remember to take your leaves to the grass clipping pile behind the salt shed – NEXT to the brush pile – on Briggs Drive.  PLEASE DO NOT RAKE THEM INTO THE STREET!!!!!!
· Check your roof gutters and make sure they are clear of debris.  Make sure that the discharge piping runs away from your foundation.

· Don’t forget that the village has a brush pile available for you to haul your brush when cutting back branches.  However, if you are cutting up a tree, please place anything over 6” in diameter SEPARATE from the rest of the brush. No stumps are allowed as the grinder will not handle them.  Remember to cut back along sidewalks.
· On November 1st, the winter snow parking regulations are in effect when an inch or more of snow falls.  The downtown area streets have no parking form 2 a.m. to 6 p.m. and all other streets in the village have NO PARKING on the streets until the snow has been removed.

· All sidewalks shall be kept clear of all snow and ice.  Sidewalks shall be cleared of all accumulated snow and/or ice within 24 hours from the time the snow ceases to accumulate on said sidewalk.  Sidewalks are to be kept clear of snow and ice to a minimum of four feet in width.

· No person shall push, shovel, or in any way deposit any snow or ice onto any pubic streets, alley, sidewalk, or public lands dedicated to public use.

· The Joint Recycling Center can not accept deer carcasses and deer renderings as they cannot be placed in with garbage.  These items need to be brought to the Green County landfill separately.

· Please remove decorations from the Hillcrest Cemetery that are not on a cement pad.
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TRICK OR TREAT HOURS

The Village Board will set the Trick or Treat hours at their October board meeting to be held on Monday, October 8th.  In previous years, the hours have been set at 5:30 – 7:30 p.m. on the 31st day of October.  For verification, you can check in the newspaper, at the village hall after the 8th, or online on the village’s website and we will be able to give you the exact hours.

CUT WOOD IN FOREST

The Albany Park Commission is asking if you are interested in cutting up and cleaning up trees and brush in the forest behind the ball park for the wood, please contact Jon Runaas at the village hall (862-3246).  We are looking for residents of the village who would safely and respectfully cut down some trees that have been marked by our state forester and also to clear up some of the downed/unsafe wood that is in there.  If interested, please contact Jon before going in to cut, as he will work with you as to how the village wants it done.  There is PLENTY of wood for several people; however there are some rules that must be followed.  We also must be notified before you go in to cut any wood.  If you are interested, please contact Jon at your earliest convenience.  We need to get the forest cleaned up.

CREDIT CARD USE IN THE VILLAGE HALL
We have been asked for some time if people are able to pay their water/sewer bill or tax bill with a credit card.  Well, for those of you that were interested, beginning soon, we will be able to do that!!!!  FINALLY!!!!  As soon as we are hooked up, for a small fee you will be able to pay any of your bills from the village (tax bills, water/sewer bills, fines, etc.) by one of three ways:  at the village hall, online, and by phone.  Should be much more of a convenience for those of you that would prefer paying with credit or debit card.
Along this same line, we are also curious to hear if there are enough residents here that would be interested in being able to have your payments for your utility bills automatically taken out of your chosen account?  There is a fee involved to the village, so if we wouldn’t get enough of an interest, we will not pursue this.  However, in this electronic day and age, we know that more and more people are having the automatic payments taken from their accounts.  You would receive a notice of the bill and the amount, but you would not have to write a check to make the payment.  The banks would remove the amount on a designated day from your account, and then deposit the money directly into the village’s account.  If you are interested, please contact the village hall with any questions and concerns, as we would like to know how many would actually use it.  Contact the village at 862-3240 at your earliest convenience, as we would like to know before the end of the year if this is going to be worth it.  We are looking into getting into the 21st Century with all of the electronic automation that is available.  We want to make this easier for all of you.  Thanks for your input!!!
GREEN YOUR HALLOWEEN
(From DNR Recycling News)
TIP 1:  Trick or Treat with a Reusable Bag

When your family goes trick-or-treating this Halloween, carry reusable bags or containers that don’t need to be discarded after use.  Cloth or canvas bags, or even pillowcases, make terrific eco-friendly alternatives to paper or plastic bags, or molded plastic jack-o-lanterns.

TIP 2:  DIY or Thrift Your Costume

Instead of buying a Halloween costume that you or your children will wear once and throw away, make your own costumes from old clothes and other items you already have around the house.  You can also find inexpensive, eco-friendly costumes and supplies from thrift stores or yard sales.  Some parents have organized costume trades, where kids get to choose from available, reused costumes.  Once your kids are done with this year’s disguise, pass the favor on and donate their old costumes for someone else to enjoy.
TIP 3:  Compost
If you don’t already compost, Halloween is a great time to start.  You can add post-Halloween jack-o-lanterns to your compost bin, along with fallen leaves, food scraps, and other organic, biodegradable yard and household waste.

TIP 4:  Walk Instead of Driving

Rather than drive to other neighborhoods to take the kids trick-or-treating, stick close to home this Halloween and walk from house to house to reduce fuel consumption and air pollution.
TIP 5:  Keep Halloween Clean

Teach your children to keep candy wrappers in their bags until they return home, or to dispose of them in trash cans along their route.  Preventing candy wrappers from becoming Halloween litter on the street is the right way to treat the environment.
OFFICE CLOSURES
Thursday, November 22nd and Friday, November 23rd the office will be closed all day for the Thanksgiving Holiday.

Due to the Christmas and New Year Holidays falling on Tuesday this year, we are uncertain of the actual closures.  But we are sure of the closing on December 25th and January 1st all day, and at least one half day on Monday, December 24th.  Notices will be posted with the exact closings at a later date.

VILLAGE BOARD NEWS:

· The board and Plans Commission have been working on the Downtown Revitalization for the past several months;

· Approved the renewal of the Hidden Valley ad;

· Approved the following election workers:  Phyllis Aeschliman, Eileen Althaus, Norma Frydenlund, Gloria Glass, Betty Helwig, Kaye Ochsner, Joanne Rankins, and Louise Spring;

· Approved Resolution 04-12 allowing the clerk to change the number of election workers at a given election;

· Stopped anyone other than contractors from removing items from recycling center;

· Approved several payments to Iowa-Grant Trucking for their work on the Sewer Ponds;

· Approved the bid from Payne/Dolan in the amount of $92,722 to do some street work in the village;

· Approved a Green County Co-op agreement regarding Clean Sweep;

· Approved several fence plans;
· Approved the purchase of the Legion Property across from the village hall;

· Approved street closings for the delayed Street Dance and for the Fall Festival;

· Approved Operator’s Licenses for:  Tara Jo Porter, Rhonda Dailey, Teresa Porter, Kathy Disch, LeRoy Blumer;

· Approved Ordinance 02-12 stating that the amount of unmetered usage would be set by Resolution instead of ordinance;

· Approved Resolution 06-12 to change the amount of cubic feet that will be used for non-metered sewer users from 1700 to 1300;

· Approved an increase of the sewer rates by 8% effective on September 20, 2012;

· Approved some training for employees;

· Approved Library Tax Exemption Resolution;

· Approved a three year contract with Pellitteri at a cost of $880.92 per month for six dumpsters at the center;

· Approved keyless entry to the fire department;

· Approved changing closing time in Class A establishments to sell liquor from 9 pm to 10 pm;

· Approved a Conditional Use Permit to Tonya Stephan to allow her to have a part time hair salon in her home;

· Approved a zoning change for the former United Methodist Church from R-1 to R-2;

· Tentatively approved a Certified Survey Map for Justin Farley to split his property into two lots;
· Met with Iowa-Grant Trucking to come to an agreement regarding the sand needed for the sewer project so that the job can be finished.
